
Cowboy & Black Powder – Draft 1 

All indoor ranges and buildings remain closed.  Outdoor Ranges open to 

Members Only. 

All Covid-19 prevention best practices will be adhered to that are in effect the 

day the range is used.  All Range Officers are to wear masks and gloves along 

with the use of hand sanitizer. 

 

Pistol / Rifle / Cowboy & Black Powder / Archery 

The respective Ranges opening date TBD.  

These ranges will open for DSC Members only. 

All RSO’s are to wear masks, gloves or use hand sanitizer often for their own 

protection when signing shooters in or cleaning up. If you wear gloves, you should 

use hand sanitizer on them often also, and only one range session use.  Don’t put 

them in your coat or bag at the end using them again and this goes for shopping in 

stores etc. 

Range fees should be paid by check whenever possible to avoid using currency.  If 

currency is used, RO’s should use hand sanitizer on their gloves immediately after 

handling currency. 

All shooters need to wear masks when approaching the range and interfacing with 

the Range Safety Officers.  Masks may be removed to shoot when in position. 

All buildings should be kept closed and locked except for the RSO to retrieve 

range materials.  (except port-a-potty) 

Target frames will be installed by the Range Officers to minimize handling by 

multiple people. 

Port-A-Potties will be available and will be sanitized regularly.  Each committee 

should set up a schedule to do this during open hours.  We will have PPE 

equipment, hand sanitizer and wipes available.  During the weekdays, Lorenzo can 

assist, but the weekends will be Committee responsibility. 

 



Ranges should be limited to the number of shooters that will allow for 6 feet of 

spacing.  Shooting positions will already be identified having been properly spaced 

per best practices for Covid-19 prevention. 

No congregating while waiting to shoot.  Masks should be worn while waiting. 

No grouping of people. 

No food or beverages except what is brought in by the shooters for their personal 

needs and consumption.   

It will be up to the committee to maintain sanitation around the range using the 

best practices for Covid-19 control in effect at that time. 

Covid-19 posters are already posted on all DSC Buildings and Ranges and will be 

updated as they are available from the CDC.   

The Range Officer has complete authority on rules violations! First violation is a 

warning and the second violation constitutes removal from the range. 

All such violations will be documented on an incident report filed with the DSC 

Office.  The DSC BOD will act on all such incidents. 

 

Safety is everyone’s responsibility, and now that includes infectious diseases. 

 

 

 


